
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING regarding the OLD PINE GROVE SCHOOL BUILDING 

Take notice that the Macon County Board of County Commissioners will conduct a 
public hearing on Tuesday, April 9, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. in the Commissioners Board Room 
located on the third floor of the Macon County Courthouse, located at 5 West Main Street, 
Franklin, NC 28734, to receive public comment on whether it is in the County’s best interest to 
sell the property known as the Old Pine Grove School, an approximate 1.26 acre tract of land 
located at the junction of Peeks Creek Road and the Highlands Road, bearing Macon County 
Mapping Office Parcel Identification Number 7522092290 and more particularly described in 
Book H-42, Page 1836 of the Macon County Registry.   

The public is invited to attend and provide comment about the same.  

 


